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The Secretary

Senate Economics Legislative Committee

Room SG.64

Parliament House

Canberra   ACT   2600

Date

26 March, 2003

Re:
Designs Bill 2002 and the Designs (Consequential Amendments) Bill 2002
Dear Sirs,

We refer to our response dated 19 March 2003.

In further support of our contention that the term of a design should exceed ten (10) years we refer to page 34 of the Australian Law Reform Commission Designs Review.  Under paragraph 3.15 it states:-


“Australian residents register about twice as many designs as non-residents  -  this is very different from the Australian patent system where 91% of patent approvals in 1991 went to non residents compared to only 34% of registered designs.”

Accordingly, the proposed reduction in the term of a design registration to ten (10) years will impact mainly on Australian citizens or companies.  We believe Australian innovation should not be penalised to meet a minimum TRIPS obligation.

Yours sincerely, 

Colin D. Macauley

Convenor of the Designs Committee

IPTA
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